Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

       Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the St.Faith’s Centre on Monday 15th.September 2014 at 7.30pm
Present:
Mr R Cushing (Chairman), Mr P Woodcock (Vice-Chairman), Mr A Armstrong,
Mr B Coe, Mr J Matthewson, Mrs M Rodgers, Mr R Wilks,
Mr S Williams, Mrs.R.Scarff
Apologies:
Mr D Fortescue, Police, Mr D. Roper (later), Mr S Fidler
a) Public Participation No matters were discussed at this stage but it was agreed to open the meeting for a short period when discussing Newton Park.
b) Police Report Four crimes had been recorded during August.

c) County and District Council Report Mr.Roper said that the County still faced difficult decisions regarding the budgets for the next year. He also drew attention to the hazardous waste amnesty the next weekend at Mayton recycling centre. The District Council had confirmed that the site behind Crown Garage was the only one in the Parish allocated for development. Residents were being advised that glass and other materials could be placed in the grey bins from October 1st.
d) Norwich Airport Committee Mr.Fidler had tabled a report which spoke of the take over by the Rigby Group who operated several other small regional airports. Passenger number were down which reflected a Europe wide trend. Construction work on the Air Livery workshop is on schedule and civil works on the engine testing facility are imminent.
e) Full Council
1. Apologies recorded from D.Fortescue
2. Declarations of Interest









Mr.A.Armstrong
Chair of St.Faiths Community Group



Mr.J.Matthewson
Grass cutting and St.Faiths Centre committee


Mr.R.Wilks

Grass cutting and item 11.





Mr.S.Williams

Proprietor Elm Farm

3. Minutes of the July meeting were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports











Dog Bin Mill Street Offending hedge is on un-registered land but Highways have agreed to cut so bin can be emptied by Broadland DC contractor.


Newton Park Safety inspection followed by training of volunteers arranged for September 19th.










Norse Clerk reported on meeting with area manger in which damage to mats was acknowledged although quite small. Manor road hedge would be cut at no cost to compensate. Some saplings had been destroyed by mowing but these had not been marked. Norse would replace later in the year and the Clerk would contact the donors. Clerk to liaise with Mr.Armstrong to create a record of tree planting as none existed at present.










Horsham Park Clerk had place instructions with PJD to strim around the swings as this was currently on none of the maintenance contracts.



Big Lottery Clerk confirmed a letter had been received stating that they were satisfied how the grant had been spent and from their part the agreement was now ended. Mr.Armstrong asked for a copy to be sent to the St.Faiths Community Group.
Bark in Newton Park had been sprayed by Norse who would continue as necessary.











Footpaths the Highway Rangers were scheduled to cut the Hill and the path between Crown Road and Back Street.







Neighbourhood Plan Richard Squires from Broadland DC had offered to give a 15 minute introductory presentation at a future meeting. Clerk to arrange.

5. Planning No objection had been raised to a garden room at 122 Old Norwich Road. It was agreed that the procedure of circulating plans electronically should continue.
6. Co-option After some discussion it was decided that the vacancy should be filled. The Clerk was asked to post notices with a closing date prior to the October meeting. It was noted that Lynda Hampton had already indicated her willingness to be considered.
7. Newton Park Zip Wire After further representations from a resident outlining the history of the objections, the Clerk was asked to open the two sealed bids received for relocation of the zip-wire. The lowest was £2,250.00. The Council resolved that the zip-wire should stay in it’s current location.

8. Newton Park – Letter from Mrs.K.Williamson the letter had been circulated to all councillors several days prior to the meeting. The Clerk said he had received assurances from the Broadland monitoring officer than on the evidence submitted no councillors were in breach of the Code of Conduct. He also reported that the Local Government Ombudsman did not have jurisdiction over Parish Councils. The Council resolved that Mrs.Williamson be informed that no further action would be taken on equipment location matters and the Clerk was asked to confirm to Mrs.Williamson that no planning permission had been necessary and that the project had been funded from grants given by outside organisations.

9. Newton Park Mr.Armstrong said that the double access gates for grounds maintenance were repeatedly left open but he could not establish beyond doubt who was doing it. Mr.Matthewson suggested a lock in common with most play parks with a key held by Norse. He would arrange with Norse and the Clerk would confirm in writing with a request for an additional key to be held by the Clerk. It was also noted that some residents were taking cars into the dog walking area. It was agreed to keep this under review and decide on any preventative measures if the nuisance persists. The Clerk to obtain a quotation for a replacement sign stating that dogs should be kept on a lead. Clerk to discuss possible improvements to equipment with safety inspector.
10. Accounts paid during recess








Horsham PCC
Grant for tree removal


£210.00
Pearce & Kemp
Lighting Maintenance (inc.VAT)

£235.98
Anglian Water
Blind Lane Allotments


£65.04
Aquawash

Shelter Cleaning



£96.00

J.Graves

Salary (inc. PAYE)



£489.67
Anglian Water
Waterloo Allotments



£78.36


E-ON


Footway Lighting DD (inc.VAT)

£94.69
11. Accounts passed for payment








E-ON


Footway Lighting DD (inc.VAT)

£94.69

Wilks Construction
Miscellaneous works 2010-2014

£3614.77

Wilks Construction
Newton Park Gates Install. (inc.VAT)
£499.79

Wilks Construction
Newton Park noticeboard  (inc. VAT)
£330.00

Wilks Construction
Anti Graffiti treat. on shelter (inc.VAT)
£240.00

Mazars

Audit Fee (inc.VAT)



£360.00

Pearce & Kemp
Footway lighting maintenance (inc. VAT)
£235.98

Aquawash

Shelter Cleaning



£96.00

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£489.67

E-ON


Electricity Council Office


£27.08

Mr.Wilks was informed that the Council would not accept late invoices in future and that all work should be invoiced monthly. Mr.Armstrong and Mr.Williams asked for their objection to full payment to be recorded.

12. Financial Regulations The draft submitted by the Clerk was adopted in full.

13. Audit Report Mazars had confirmed there were no matters to be brought to the attention of the Council.






14. Correspondence The Post Office confirmed that Newton office would not be replaced. Mr.Lamb submitted details of a memorial to discuss at the October meeting.

15. Clerk’s and Councillor’s Reports Clerk to proceed with further graffiti removal at Manor Road shelter. He would seek guidance from inspector on the safety of the gate at Newton Park. Clerk to obtain shelter cleaning quotes for the October meeting.  Messrs.Cushing, Woodcock and Matthewson would replace dead hedging at the cemetery with only plant costs passed to the Council. Mr.Williams reported a no parking sign on the verge near the junction of Old Norwich Road and Norwich Road. Mrs.Scarff queried allotment path/roadway cutting and it was agreed that this be left to tenants. Mr.Wilks reported a car for sale on the verge on Norwich Road. Mrs.Rodgers said that the untidiness of the West Lane cemetery was causing distress to residents. Clerk to write to the Church. Mr.Matthewson reported a defective light in Waterloo Close and potholes and asked that the Clerk write to Neil Howe on the subject of hedge cutting. Mr.Woodcock reported a light on permanently in Coltishall Lane.

16. Next Meeting  Monday October 20th. 7.30 p.m. St.Faiths Centre.

